Executive Committee Meeting- April 24, 2013
I. Review and approve March 27, 2013 Executive Committee Meeting minutes

II. Discuss and Approve February financial statements

III. Update on 2013 Development Plan 

IV. Discussion of future meetings

A. May 11 Virtual Board Meeting 8am PDT/10am CDT/ 11 am EDT

1. Meeting Focus: Board Roles

B. Set Date- Late Summer Virtual Board Meeting: (6 replies): August. 24 or September 7 to discuss Development Plan

C. FALL Face-to-Face Meeting. Fri pm, November.1- Sun. am, November 3

1. Confirm Location- Keep in Boston to piggyback on APHA meeting? Only one BOD attending

2. Determine focus of meeting 

Attending Executive Committee Members
Kristine McVea, MD, Chair

Joan Combellick, CNM, Treasurer

Rosemary Sokas, MD, MOH, Member at large

Hugo Lopez-Gatell, MD, PhD

Attending Staff: Elaine Penn, Del Garcia, Charlotte McMann, Elyce Harris
________________________________________________________________________
Review and approve March 27, 2013 Executive Committee Meeting minutes

Ms. Garcia called the meeting to order at 11:05. She asked the board to review the March 2013 minutes and requested comments. Dr. McVea said they were accurate. Dr. Sokas moved to approve them. Ms. Combellick seconded the motion. The minutes were approved
Discuss and Approve February financial statements

Ms. Combellick began the discussion to approve February’s financial statements. Dr. McVea moved to approve the February financials and Dr. Sokas seconded the motion. The February financial statements were approved. Ms. Combellick had not had the opportunity to review March financials, and requested they be addressed at the meeting in May.
Discussion of future meetings

Ms. Garcia reviewed upcoming board meetings. She confirmed the May 11 Virtual Board Meeting, focusing on the board’s roles and development plan; May 22 Executive Committee Meeting, and the Sept. 7 (Summer) Virtual Board Meeting (Bruce Gould’s participation is pending). The committee revisited the Nov. 1-3 face-to-face meeting scheduled for Boston to piggyback with the APHA annual conference, reviewing its purpose and cost, as hotels in Boston are expensive. Ms. Combellick might have to attend the APHA meeting and supports the dates and location. Dr. Sokas suggested a change in the dates and proposed to meet in Austin in January 2014. Ms. Garcia and Ms. Penn stated that the budget had to be approved before January 2014. If the November meeting were cancelled, a discussion to address the budget would need to be held at the September virtual board meeting. Ms. Garcia suggested looking for a location proximate to Boston, and questioned the board about an alternate November meeting date. The committee prefers to keep the Nov. 1-3 date if a suitable location can be found. If not, the board will be queried about alternative meeting dates.
Update on 2013 Development Plan 

For Development Plan Outline please see attached PowerPoint.  

Discussion of Development Plan 
Ms. Garcia reviewed a powerpoint presentation reflecting MCN staff activity toward creating a development plan. Dr. Lopez-Gatell observed that it was very informative. He expressed concern that slides 9 and 10 showed a lower proportion of tactical actions aligned with Impact compass point. He encouraged MCN to focus more day-to-day on mission-related activities that relate to impact. Ms. Garcia remarked that she was trying to get that across in the presentation, but that it can be difficult to focus on aspirational goals in conjunction with the organizational goals that are addressed through day to day work activities. Dr. McVea asked what role that the board can play in constructing the development plan. She expressed that the board would like direction and that action steps are needed to show how and what the plan looks like. Ms. Garcia explained that the Development Plan is being fleshed out and that she and Ms. McCann are working with Beatriz Perez to finalize a comprehensive draft plan for the board’s review. Ms. Garcia questioned whether the next meeting should be postponed so that the board was responding to a more polished development plan. Dr. McVea commented that there was no need to move the meeting, but would like review the draft plan at the next meeting even if it isn’t polished. Ms. Garcia noted that Ms. Perez has considerable experience in structuring organizational plans with a funding component and can help MCN. Ms. Garcia indicated that she would speak with Ms. Perez and hammer out the details, and present the draft to the board at the May 11 meeting. 
The meeting adjourned at 12:02 pm.

